
STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  September 27, 2019      

 
RE: UPDATE Administrative Hearing for 1900-1906 Flagler Avenue  
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
 
Several site visits and one site meeting have been conducted regarding the 
unauthorized and improper trimming of the trees at the rear of Shanna Key. 
A survey provided by the adjacent property owner has determined that 7 of 
the 8 trees are located on 1906 Flagler Avenue. 

 
Trees #1, #2, #3, #4, #5, #6, and #8 are Jamaican Dogwood trees. Tree 
#7 is a strangler fig tree.  The trees are resprouting with leaves and 
resemble large shrubs.  It will take years before they become proper trees 
again and that is if the new growth survives various weather/wind events 
through the area.  Regrowth such as what is on the trees right now is very 
prone to breakage.    
 
A site meeting with the two properties owners discussed removal of the 
trees and stumps and replanting on 1900 Flagler Avenue with an emphasis 
on planting along the side property line with 1908 Flagler Avenue.  The 
owner of 7 of the trees, Michael Halpern, verbally agreed with this plan. 
 

         

Standing in parking lot 

looking at rear 

property line of 1906 

Flagler and side 

property line with 

1908 Flagler. 



 
 
Photo of tree #1, Jamaican Dogwood.  Note location of electrical lines and 
conduit 



 
 

 

Two photos of 

trees #2 - #6, 

Jamaican 

Dogwood trees. 



 
 
Photo of tree #7, Strangler Fig tree. 



 
 
Photo looking west down the property line. 



 
 

 

Photo of tree #8, 

Jamaican Dogwood 

growing along property 

line with 1908 Flagler.  

Photo looking straight at wall 

and part of tree area.  Note, tall 

tree in background is not part of 

this review. 
















